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Statement by the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia on the Universal Periodic Review of the Islamic Republic of Mauritania
Thank you, Madam/ Mr. President,
Ethiopia would like to welcome the delegation of Mauritania to this UPR cycle and thanks it for the presentation of its national report. 
Ethiopia positively notes Mauritania’s commitment to the promotion and protection of human rights as demonstrated in receiving visits from special procedures mandate holders both from the region and globally. Furthermore, fulfilment of its periodic reporting obligations under international instruments such as CEDAW, ICESCR, and ICERD is worth mentioning. 
The Strategy for Accelerated Growth and Shared Prosperity and National Strategy for the Protection of Children attests the resolve of the government to bring about sustainable socio-economic development. In particular, we appreciate the marked increase in the budget allocated to education, the provision of school buses for female students in rural areas, and the enrolment of children with disabilities in special education.
In a spirit of constructive dialogue, Ethiopia recommends Mauritania:
1. To redouble its efforts in operationalizing the national employment promotion strategy which prioritizes the creation of sustainable employment. 
2. To mobilize adequate resources that cater for effective implementation of the National Action Plan to Combat Trafficking in Persons. 
Ethiopia wishes Mauritania a successful review. 
I thank you Madam/Mr. President

